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Paul Robinson

From: Alex Buckley < gia.uk.com>
Sent: 24 March 2016 07:42
To: Absolon, Ian (GVA)
Cc: Gordon Ingram; Stephen Friel; Joanna Lyons
Subject: The Goodsyard - Daylight Report
Attachments: 2016-03-23_BGY flow chart report_update_L.pdf

Dear Ian, 

I trust you’re well.   

As promised, please find attached the updated flow-chart report which provides further information on all 26 of the 
properties previously identified.   

In relation to the figures contained within your report, counting the rooms identified as falling below their criteria on 
page 8 gives a figure of 396 and we’re currently struggling to understand how the figure of 412 stated on the following 
page has been attained.  From our analysis of the data, however, we believe this figure ought in fact to be 335 rooms 
as there are 335 rooms across the site which: 

1. See VSC reductions greater than 20%
2. Do not retain at least 15% VSC
3. And either:

a. Do not pass the ADF minimum criteria (minimum achieved in the proposed or else a 20% reduction),
or

b. See levels of below 70% NSL in the proposed condition

This could well be down to commercial or non-habitable spaces but please do let us know if you disagree though.   

In relation to the attached we would like to draw your attention in particular to page 49 which contains the impact of 
two alternative massing options (Minimum Parameter and the Maximum Parameter with the Block D taller tower 
removed) on Telford Homes.   

Whilst we would like to present the figures for the entire site, unfortunately this analysis is still running.  That said, 
from the Telford Homes analysis alone we are able to extrapolate some overall figures.   

From our assessments of the maximum parameters we find 185 rooms which: 
4. See VSC reductions greater than 20%
5. Do not retain at least 15% VSC
6. See retained levels of ADF below that recommended (or a greater than 20% loss if this is not met in the

existing)
7. See retained levels of NSL below 70% (or a greater than 20% loss if this is not met in the existing)

These are therefore the worst affected rooms and 99 of these are located in Telford Homes which leaves 86 
elsewhere surrounding the site.   

Page 49 of the attached therefore shows that, should the minimum parameter be built rather than the maximum, the 
figure of 99 rooms in Telford reduces to 21.  In a worst-case scenario therefore, where the reduction in massing does 
not improve any of the remaining 86 rooms, we are looking at a total of 107 rooms.   

This compares to removing the tall tower which would give a worst-case figure of 115 (29 in Telford Homes and 86 
elsewhere).  It can be seen from this therefore that building to the minimum parameter in fact improves the levels of 
light further than not building the taller tower of Block D.   

Whilst we accept that there are still some differences between us in relation to the final figures we would hope you 
agree this to be a significant improvement.  As per discussions with the GLA on Monday, therefore, we would hope 
you see this as a way for the scheme to be endorsed as is.   

Kind Regards, 
Alex 












































































































